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MINUTES

June 17, 2010
6:00 P.M.
City Hall – Council Chambers
members present:















Tracey Blocker
Jaymes Dudding

Debbie Fleming

Morgan Tiffany Janiak
Paula M. Scott

ABSENT:

John J. Hunt

Linda Laitner
CALL TO ORDER 

Paula Scott, vice-chair, called the meeting to order at 6:08PM. She asked for one member of the public, Dan Webb of the Rotary Club, to introduce himself. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM MAY 20, 2010:
Debbie Fleming moved to approve and seconded by Tracey Blocker. Passed unanimously 
REPORTS
1. Reports from Matt Geisel: 

a. UNM Public Art: 

i. Matt Geisel distributed the MOU that had been previously approved by UNM and the City of Rio Rancho. Matt noted that City of Rio Rancho purchasing has requested it be modified to read “Artwork shall be selected by UNM in consultation with Rio Rancho Arts Commission (RRAC)” since procurement of art need addressed in city’s procurement code. The RRAC also suggested that the word “maintained” to section 3 so that it reads “maintained and owned” by UNM. Matt was to make final edits, run by City Attorney and forward to UNM. 

ii. Matt Geisel and Paula Scott debriefed the May 27th meeting with UNM. Suzanne Mortier and Taudy Miller represented UNM. Both sit on the UNM Arts Board for the installation of art in and on campus. In a broad sense, Matt and Paula both conveyed that there was an overarching spirit of “cooperation” and willingness to support the RRAC in using this procurement as a “learning process” for the RRAC. 

iii.  After touring the interior and exterior of the facility, all concurred that the art should be an exterior piece of art, broadly speaking in the southwest corner of the building. The question (thought) was posed to how the artwork could convey “cooperation and collaboration”, which were the underpinnings of the effort to bring the UNM Campus to Rio Rancho.
iv. Based on previous experience, Suzanne Mortier and Taudy Miller suggested that earnest thought be given to a “search and purchase” in lieu of a commissioned artwork due to the size of budget. Further discussion and action pushed to the “Call for the Arts” process under sub-committee reports.

b. CNM Public Art: 

i. No report

c. Arts Commission Report before City Council: 

i. Scheduled for Oct 27th, but may seek to pull it forward based on City Manager’s input on 1% for AIPP

2. Sub-Committee Reports: 

a. Funding Mechanism: 

i. Matt reported that he had been in discussions with City Attorney’s office re: sub-committee’s research and steps needed to draft an ordinance for Rio Rancho. Next, Matt further communicated that the City Manager requested the City Attorney’s office to draft a potential 1% for the Arts in Public Places. The City Manager will review it and solicit input from City Leadership.
b. Vision, Goals and Objectives: 

i. Debbie represented edits and tweaks to “visual representation” based on input received at last meeting. Group concurred that the definition of Public Art be added to on the “visual representation” page. The group, too, agreed to explore other words for “industry” under the “generate revenue” bullet.

ii. Debbie to digest and incorporate feedback, and in turn, update the “visual representation” for distribution prior to the next meeting. 

iii. Matt commented on potential challenges or pushback with the “not defined by source of funding” as there is no guarantee that it would mean or imply that the RRAC will be able to influence, require and/or oversee etc. the installation of art outside of funding sources it controls/oversees. The RRAC will need to continue to advocate for this broader influence.

c. Call for the Arts:

i. Tracey Blocker distributed templates for “Call for the Arts” process. She described the documents as templates that are malleable to the project, the need. The RRAC discussed on how best to test these documents and process with the UNM public art. The City Attorney and Purchasing Manager suggested that the MOU between the City and UNM be edited to show the procurement of the art fall to UNM in consultation with RRAC (as the City’s procurement code does not yet contemplate art purchases). In this light, one consideration is to run a “parallel process” to test our process as we go through UNM’s. 

ii. It was also discussed that should collect feedback from other arts colleagues and professionals to make the documents as robust as possible. 

iii. Matt was asked to set up a follow-up meeting with UNM to discuss next steps with the UNM/Rio Rancho dual effort to further discuss search and purchase, desired timeline, revised MOU and the “dual process” learning lab of the proposed Rio Rancho Call for the Arts process. 

d. Public Relations: 

i. Paula Scott and Morgan Tiffany Janiak presented a more “standard template” to submit info for commissioner bios on the RRAC page of the City’s website. Bios are to be submitted by August 19 to Paula and Morgan Tiffany. 

OTHER BUSINESS

3. Art Exhibits at City Hall

a. In the spirit of “low cost ways to create awareness of the arts and the RRAC”, Paula Scott presented the preliminary concept of displaying high school student art work in City Hall. Debbie Fleming noted that the idea would need to be bounced off of the corresponding educators. Debbie too noted that it could be possible to add city Hall to Elementary or Secondary school art rotation program. Next step: Matt to set-up a meeting with George Tafoya, Bob Housel, Paula, Debbie Fleming.

4. Report from Creative Albuquerque and guest speaker luncheon and proposal for summit on the creative economy: 

a. Paula Scott reported that she attended the inaugural event in a new series Creative Albuquerque featuring keynote speaker Anthony Radich, executive director WESTAF (Western States Art Federation). The presentation topic was the “Creative Economy.” Mr. Radich is willing to discuss coming to Rio Rancho to present how to strive towards creating a creative economy in our local community. In that spirit, Regina Chavez, the Executive Director of Creative Albuquerque, formally of Silver City Arts Council, is open to presenting to the RRAC, the Governing Body or other groups to discuss regionalization, partnerships, collaboration with RRAC.  The RRAC was asked to review report and formulate thoughts about on how we can share, disseminate and educate along the lines of how we can “create a creative economy with a blank slate.” 

ADJOURNMENT 

There being no further business to come before the Committee, the meeting adjourned at 7:52 P.M. 

___________________________________


_____________

John J. Hunt, Art Commission Chairmen
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